

Municipality of Princeton

Witherspoon Hall 400 Witherspoon Street Princeton, NJ 08540-3496

Office of the Engineer Telephone (609)921-7077 Facsimile (609) 688-2026 DEANNA STOCKTON, P.E., C.M.E. Municipal Engineer <u>dstockton@princetonnj.gov</u>

November 1, 2016

Harrison Street Traffic Signals Replacement Project November 21, 2016 at 7:00 – 9:00 pm

You are invited to attend a neighborhood design meeting on Monday, November 21, 2016 to discuss the Harrison Street / Franklin Avenue and Harrison Street / Hamilton Avenue Traffic Signals Replacement Project (Federal Safe Routes to School FY 2014 Project). The meeting will be held from 7:00 to 9:00 pm in the Main Meeting Room of the Municipal Building located at 400 Witherspoon Street. All interested residents are invited to attend.

The items to be discussed at the meeting include the following improvements:

- o Installation of new traffic signals and pedestrian pushbuttons and heads. The pushbuttons will be equipped with an audible alert for pedestrians. The signals will incorporate equipment for pre-emption by emergency services.
- o Replacement of intersection curb ramps, as necessary, to meet current standards.
- Replacement of the sidewalk on the northern side of Franklin Avenue, heading east from the intersection to the first driveway.

This important safety project is funded by the federal government through a Safe Routes to School grant. The Princeton Public Schools and the Princeton Charter School partnered with the Municipality of Princeton to submit a winning grant proposal in 2014. More information on the project may be found at http://www.princetonnj.gov/engineering/mun-infrastructure.html.

Mayor Liz Lempert; representatives from Parsons Brinckerhoff, the municipality's design consultant; and representatives of the Engineering Department and the Police Department will be available to discuss the project and answer any questions you may have.

If you have any questions or need additional clarification please contact me at the Engineering Office at 609-921-7077 or dstockton@princetonnj.gov. To facilitate ease of communication regarding the project, please email jredeyoff@princetonnj.gov to be added to the project email list.

Sincerely,

Deanna Stockton, P.E., C.M.E. Municipal Engineer Cc: Jason Burr, Principal John Witherspoon Middle School

Kim McReynolds, Princeton Public Schools

Steve Cochrane, Princeton Public Schools

Stephanie Kennedy, Princeton Public Schools

Princeton Charter School

Town Topics

Princeton Packet

Planet Princeton

Mayor & Council

Administration

Parsons Brinckerhoff

Alina Ferreira, P.E., Asst. Municipal Engineer

Jeff Laux, P.E., Construction Engineer

Robert Hough, P.E., Director of I & O

Dan Vanmater, DPW Director

Chris Torres, DPW Asst. Director

Tom Hughes, Manager of I & O

Lorraine Konopka, Municipal Arborist

Sgt. Thomas Murray III, Traffic Safety Bureau

Robert Gregory, Director Emergency Management

Lt. Robert Toole, Princeton Police

Frank Setnicky, Director of PFARS

Access Princeton

Website

File